
Good attendance at the June 
26th (July) meeting.  Swap meet 

and car show worker sign-ups are 
looking good.  We have eliminated 

Monday clean-up, seems like $300 well 
spent, and may turn some folks loose to 
help with layout and beverage cart, 
which can still use a few more workers.

Swap Meet might be over by the time 
the newsletter is out but as of now 
(June 30th) it is the biggie.

Fairfield and Spangle tours had rave 
reviews.  Thank you to all who pitched 
in to make them work. Great write-ups 
for tours and activities in the June 
newsletter.  Keep up the good work.  Don’t be 
shy about stepping up to help a tour leader such 
as write an article, pictures for newsletter, put 
the tour name drawing together, etc.

Coming up is the INCCC Scholarship Show & 
Shine on July 21st.  Contact Chuck Little for 
more information.

Camp-out is August 5-6-7 on the Pend Orielle 
River.  Meeting is on Sunday, August 7; potluck 

lunch at 1pm, meeting at 2pm.  Let BJ know if 
you will be eating to see which potluck dish to 
bring.

September meeting on September 11th (not 14th 
as previously reported).  Seaside OR tour 

September 8-9-10-11.  Contact Howard or 
Bobbie Welch for more information.

Post swap-meet update:  Preliminary 
numbers look encouraging.  The car 
show was about at the break-even 
point due to threatening weather.  All 
other pieces look good at this time, 

before final numbers are in. Workers did 
a stellar job of signing up, showing up, 

and getting the job done.  Please 
congratulate each other for a job well done.  

Thank you all for 
your super job on the 
swap meet.

-Tom Dailey

Quote of the month:
“Experts often possess more data than 
judgment.” -Colin Powell
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“If everyone is moving forward together, then 
success takes care of itself.” - Henry Ford

JULY 2016

JULY 18
Ladies Luncheon

JULY 21
INCC Downtown 
Scholarship Car Show

AUGUST 5-7
Annual Campout
@ Pend Oreille River

AUGUST 6
Don & Carolyn Fries’ 
Open House

AUGUST 7
Membership Meeting 
@ Pend Oreille River

SEPTEMBER 8-11
Seaside, OR Car Show 

SEPTEMBER 11
Membership Meeting 
@ The Elks Lodge

SEPTEMBER 22
BOD Meeting

OCTOBER 8
George & Jackie 
Feldmiller’s Tour - TBA

DECEMBER 3
Christmas Party

JANUARY 31
Membership Renewals 
are Due

Wednesday 
Evening Drives will 

start after July
DOWNTOWN SCHOLARSHIP CAR SHOW

If  you would like to go into this car show and 
park with the V8 club, meet at the parking lot at 
the Gonzaga University baseball field no later 
than 5:00 p.m. All cars must go in together and 
spots cannot be saved. No exceptions! See 
page 7 for more information on this car show. 

http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
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Mee#ng	
  brought	
  to	
  order	
  by	
  President	
  Tom	
  Dailey	
  at	
  6:00	
  
p.m.	
  at	
  the	
  Elks	
  Lodge	
  in	
  Spokane	
  Valley,	
  WA.	
  	
  The	
  pledge	
  
of	
  allegiance	
  was	
  given	
  by	
  the	
  membership.

Officers	
  in	
  a4endance:	
  	
  Tom	
  Dailey,	
  president;	
  Howard	
  
Welch,	
  vice-­‐president;	
  JoAnn	
  Davis,	
  treasurer;	
  and	
  Bobbie	
  
Welch,	
  secretary.

Guests:	
  	
  None

Minutes	
  from	
  the	
  last	
  mee#ng	
  June	
  5,	
  2016:	
  	
  A	
  moLon	
  
was	
  made	
  by	
  AnneMe	
  Long	
  to	
  approve	
  the	
  minutes,	
  
seconded	
  by	
  Judy	
  LiMle.	
  	
  MoLon	
  passed.

Treasurer’s	
  Report:	
  	
  JoAnn	
  Davis	
  reported	
  that	
  all	
  bills	
  
have	
  been	
  paid.	
  	
  The	
  bank	
  accounts	
  have	
  been	
  reconciled	
  
plus	
  she	
  gave	
  the	
  account	
  balances.

Commi4ees:	
  	
  

Camp-­‐out	
  and	
  general	
  mee#ng	
  August	
  5th	
  thru	
  7th:	
  	
  Sign-­‐
up	
  sheet	
  at	
  the	
  front	
  table,	
  please	
  indicate	
  what	
  days	
  you	
  
will	
  be	
  there.	
  	
  BJ	
  Glander	
  needs	
  the	
  sign-­‐up	
  sheet	
  by	
  the	
  
middle	
  of	
  July.

Tours:	
  	
  John	
  Clark	
  gave	
  a	
  report	
  on	
  the	
  Fairfield	
  Days	
  
Parade	
  which	
  was	
  well	
  aMended.	
  	
  Jackie	
  Feldmiller	
  helped	
  
John	
  out	
  by	
  handing	
  out	
  the	
  candies,	
  etc.	
  and	
  wriLng	
  an	
  
arLcle	
  for	
  the	
  newsleMer.	
  	
  The	
  drawing	
  for	
  this	
  tour	
  was	
  
won	
  by	
  Chuck	
  and	
  Judy	
  LiMle.

Howard	
  Welch	
  reported	
  on	
  the	
  Spangle,	
  WA	
  tour	
  June	
  4th.	
  	
  
Twenty-­‐six	
  members	
  aMended.	
  	
  He	
  thanked	
  Gail	
  Whitman	
  
for	
  handling	
  the	
  registraLon	
  and	
  also	
  thanked	
  Al	
  and	
  Irene	
  
Hugill	
  for	
  suggesLng	
  and	
  arranging	
  the	
  garage	
  tour	
  at	
  Paul	
  
deShields	
  home	
  and	
  lunch	
  at	
  the	
  Harvester	
  Restaurant.	
  	
  
Some	
  members	
  opted	
  to	
  conLnue	
  on	
  to	
  Rockford	
  and	
  
others	
  went	
  on	
  home.	
  	
  Everyone	
  seemed	
  to	
  have	
  a	
  good	
  
Lme.	
  	
  The	
  winner	
  of	
  the	
  drawing	
  was	
  Don	
  PaWnson.

Next	
  event	
  will	
  be	
  the	
  camp-­‐out	
  and	
  general	
  meeLng	
  
August	
  5th	
  thru	
  the	
  7th	
  at	
  Pend	
  Oreille	
  River.	
  	
  Please	
  sign-­‐
up	
  if	
  you	
  plan	
  to	
  aMend.	
  	
  There	
  are	
  no	
  other	
  tours	
  planned	
  
for	
  August	
  but	
  I	
  am	
  trying	
  to	
  put	
  together	
  a	
  short	
  cruise	
  
somewhere	
  and	
  have	
  dinner.	
  	
  Let	
  me	
  know	
  if	
  you	
  have	
  any	
  
suggesLons.

September	
  8th	
  thru	
  11th	
  is	
  Seaside,	
  Oregon,	
  Wheels	
  and	
  
Waves	
  Car	
  Show.	
  	
  Sign-­‐up	
  sheet	
  is	
  at	
  the	
  front	
  table	
  along	
  
with	
  informaLon	
  on	
  hotels,	
  RV	
  Parking	
  and	
  acLviLes.

October	
  George	
  and	
  Jackie	
  Feldmiller	
  are	
  puWng	
  together	
  
a	
  tour.	
  	
  InformaLon	
  will	
  follow.

Tom	
  Dailey	
  said	
  that	
  help	
  with	
  these	
  tours	
  is	
  always	
  
appreciated.

Sunshine:	
  	
  BrigiMe	
  Leidel	
  sent	
  cards	
  to	
  Dick	
  Lawton	
  and	
  
Jim	
  Langstaff.	
  	
  One	
  of	
  the	
  members	
  reported	
  that	
  Kelli	
  

Pemble	
  had	
  a	
  heart	
  aMack	
  but	
  is	
  now	
  out	
  of	
  the	
  hospital	
  
and	
  doing	
  well.

Swap	
  Meet:	
  	
  Chuck	
  LiMle	
  said	
  we	
  only	
  have	
  two	
  weeks	
  to	
  
go	
  before	
  the	
  swap	
  meet.	
  	
  So	
  far	
  550	
  vendor	
  spots	
  have	
  
been	
  sold	
  which	
  is	
  very	
  close	
  to	
  last	
  year.	
  	
  There	
  is	
  a	
  sign-­‐
up	
  sheet	
  at	
  the	
  front	
  table	
  for	
  gates	
  and	
  set-­‐up.	
  	
  The	
  clean-­‐
up	
  on	
  Monday	
  will	
  be	
  done	
  by	
  the	
  Fair	
  Grounds	
  as	
  it	
  is	
  
only	
  $300.00.	
  	
  Need	
  volunteers	
  for	
  the	
  refreshment-­‐cart.	
  
The	
  Board	
  okay’d	
  a	
  new	
  banner	
  to	
  be	
  used	
  at	
  the	
  club	
  
membership	
  booth.	
  	
  Judy	
  LiMle	
  and	
  Darleene	
  Boller	
  will	
  be	
  
manning	
  that	
  booth	
  but	
  need	
  other	
  volunteers.	
  	
  Chuck	
  
explained	
  about	
  the	
  adverLsing	
  costs	
  and	
  sponsorships.

Renee	
  Shawgo	
  sLll	
  needs	
  some	
  volunteers	
  to	
  take	
  Lckets	
  
and	
  Sunday	
  donaLons.	
  	
  Mack	
  Cain	
  and	
  Carol	
  Black	
  stepped	
  
up	
  to	
  the	
  plate.

BJ	
  Glander	
  said	
  she	
  needs	
  volunteers	
  for	
  Thurs	
  11:00	
  to	
  
3:00	
  and	
  Sunday	
  6:00	
  –	
  8:00	
  at	
  the	
  vendor	
  gate.	
  	
  Norma	
  
Skidmore	
  and	
  Millie	
  Howell	
  volunteered.

Sales:	
  	
  Walda	
  Cameron	
  is	
  touring	
  the	
  US	
  with	
  her	
  sisters	
  in	
  
a	
  motor	
  home	
  and	
  two	
  dogs.	
  	
  Merchandise	
  has	
  been	
  
brought	
  in	
  that	
  belonged	
  to	
  a	
  former	
  member	
  and	
  is	
  at	
  
one	
  of	
  the	
  front	
  tables.	
  	
  The	
  T-­‐shirts	
  are	
  free	
  but	
  the	
  other	
  
items	
  are	
  available	
  to	
  purchase.	
  	
  Caren	
  Easterly	
  brought	
  in	
  
some	
  yellow	
  swap	
  meet	
  t-­‐shirts	
  that	
  the	
  members	
  can	
  
have	
  and	
  they	
  are	
  at	
  the	
  same	
  table.

Website/Newsle4er:	
  	
  Becky	
  Swenson	
  did	
  not	
  have	
  
anything	
  new.	
  	
  She	
  thanked	
  those	
  that	
  contributed	
  arLcles	
  
for	
  the	
  last	
  newsleMer.

Ladies	
  Luncheon:	
  	
  Vonnie	
  Satchwell	
  was	
  absent.	
  	
  Tom	
  
Dailey	
  read	
  from	
  the	
  newsleMer	
  that	
  the	
  ladies	
  luncheon	
  
will	
  be	
  at	
  Renee	
  Shawgo’s	
  Monday	
  July	
  18th	
  at	
  12:30	
  p.m.	
  	
  
For	
  those	
  that	
  want	
  to	
  car	
  pool	
  you	
  can	
  meet	
  at	
  Spokane	
  
Valley	
  Mall	
  at	
  11:30	
  and	
  Carolyn	
  Fries	
  home	
  (509)	
  
466-­‐0203	
  and	
  Vonnie	
  Satchewell’s	
  home	
  (208)	
  773-­‐4605.	
  	
  
Renee	
  requests	
  that	
  you	
  RSVP	
  (509)	
  447-­‐2149.

Nomina#ng	
  Commi4ee:	
  	
  Judy	
  LiMle	
  reported	
  that	
  they	
  
had	
  their	
  first	
  meeLng	
  and	
  are	
  working	
  on	
  geWng	
  
replacements	
  for	
  the	
  vice-­‐president	
  and	
  secretary.	
  	
  She	
  
urged	
  members	
  to	
  consider	
  running.

INCCC:	
  	
  Bill	
  Schweiter	
  was	
  absent.	
  	
  Chuck	
  LiMle	
  said	
  those	
  
who	
  want	
  to	
  parLcipate	
  in	
  the	
  INCCC	
  Car	
  Show	
  to	
  meet	
  at	
  
5:00	
  at	
  the	
  Gonzaga	
  baseball	
  field	
  off	
  of	
  Trent	
  and	
  
Hamilton.	
  

Old	
  Business:	
  	
  Thank	
  you	
  cards	
  from	
  Mel	
  &	
  Beryl	
  
Fitzpatrick	
  and	
  Shirley	
  Adams.

New	
  Business:	
  	
  Darleene	
  Boller	
  asked	
  about	
  the	
  
September	
  general	
  meeLng	
  date.	
  	
  A	
  discussion	
  followed	
  as	
  

EARLY	
  FORD	
  V-­‐8	
  REGIONAL	
  GROUP	
  #23
GENERAL	
  MEMBERSHIP	
  MEETING	
  MINUTES,	
  JUNE	
  26,	
  2016

http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
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to	
  whether	
  we	
  really	
  needed	
  a	
  September	
  meeLng	
  and	
  it	
  
was	
  decided	
  we	
  did	
  and	
  that	
  would	
  be	
  September	
  11th	
  
same	
  Lme	
  same	
  place.

Good	
  of	
  the	
  Order:
Tour	
  drawings:	
  	
  The	
  board	
  decided	
  that	
  all	
  tour	
  drawings	
  
will	
  be	
  done	
  at	
  the	
  Lme	
  of	
  the	
  tour	
  and	
  a	
  check	
  will	
  be	
  
sent	
  to	
  the	
  winner	
  as	
  soon	
  as	
  possible.

General	
  Mee#ng	
  Time	
  Change:	
  	
  Tom	
  Dailey	
  told	
  the	
  
membership	
  that	
  the	
  board	
  would	
  like	
  the	
  membership	
  to	
  
think	
  about	
  whether	
  they	
  would	
  like	
  to	
  have	
  the	
  meeLng	
  
an	
  hour	
  earlier.	
  	
  John	
  Clark	
  asked	
  the	
  Elks	
  Lodge	
  if	
  this	
  
would	
  be	
  okay	
  with	
  them	
  and	
  they	
  said	
  no	
  problem.	
  	
  Tom	
  
would	
  like	
  the	
  membership	
  to	
  give	
  this	
  some	
  thought	
  and	
  
a	
  ballot	
  vote	
  will	
  be	
  taken	
  at	
  the	
  beginning	
  of	
  2017	
  
otherwise	
  the	
  Lme	
  will	
  stay	
  the	
  same	
  this	
  year.

Tom	
  Dailey	
  said	
  that	
  they	
  contributed	
  three	
  items	
  that	
  he	
  
and	
  Alice	
  have	
  made	
  (1)	
  V-­‐8	
  Clock	
  (2)	
  Ford	
  key	
  board	
  (3)	
  
Ford	
  pencil	
  holder	
  which	
  he	
  is	
  giving	
  to	
  the	
  NaLonals	
  for	
  
the	
  Motor	
  Fest.	
  	
  These	
  items	
  have	
  already	
  been	
  shipped.

Don	
  Fries	
  invited	
  the	
  membership	
  to	
  an	
  open	
  house	
  that	
  
he	
  and	
  Carolyn	
  are	
  having	
  at	
  their	
  home	
  to	
  celebrate	
  the	
  

compleLon	
  of	
  his	
  Pierce	
  Arrow	
  to	
  be	
  held	
  August	
  6th	
  from	
  
11:00	
  a.m.	
  to	
  3:00	
  p.m.	
  	
  They	
  will	
  have	
  hot	
  dogs	
  and	
  
hamburgers.	
  	
  Don	
  went	
  on	
  to	
  give	
  some	
  facts	
  about	
  the	
  
Pierce	
  Arrow.

Gary	
  Davis	
  asked	
  about	
  the	
  East	
  vs.	
  West	
  Reliability	
  Run	
  
and	
  if	
  there	
  was	
  going	
  to	
  be	
  one	
  this	
  year.	
  	
  Chris	
  Swenson	
  
said	
  they	
  are	
  discussing	
  it	
  to	
  determine	
  if	
  it	
  is	
  feasible	
  this	
  
year.	
  	
  

Drawings:
Membership:	
  	
  Tim	
  Stromberger
Old	
  Car:	
  	
  Jim	
  Adams	
  1949	
  black	
  Ford	
  4	
  door

Next	
  general	
  meeLng	
  will	
  be	
  August	
  7th	
  at	
  Pend	
  Oreille	
  
River.

A	
  moLon	
  was	
  made	
  by	
  Gail	
  Whitman	
  to	
  adjourn	
  the	
  
meeLng,	
  seconded	
  by	
  Rick	
  Thompson.	
  	
  MoLon	
  passed	
  and	
  
the	
  meeLng	
  was	
  adjourned	
  

Respeclully	
  submiMed	
  by
Bobbie	
  Anne	
  Welch,	
  Secretary
Early	
  Ford	
  V-­‐8	
  Club,	
  Regional	
  Group	
  #23
The	
  latest	
  BOD	
  minutes	
  have	
  been	
  posted	
  to	
  
our	
  website:	
  May	
  2016

GENERAL	
  MEMBERSHIP	
  MEETING	
  MINUTES	
  cont....

The Glanders will again be hosting our annual campout 
August 5-7 at their daughter's cabin (the Lewis') on 
the beautiful Pend Oreille River. Sunday, August 7rd 
will be our club picnic starting at 1:00 p.m., with the 
meeting to follow at 2:00 p.m. The club will provide 
main dish, plates and utensils. Please bring the 
following to share:  (A-N, SALAD) (O-Z, DESSERT). 
Don’t forget to bring your own lawn chairs. 

The address is 7282 LeClerc Road, Usk, Washginton. 
Directions are as follows: Go through Newport 
toward Priest River. Take a left at the end of the 
bridge. Go about 10 miles. There will be a large green 
A-frame on the right, up on a hill. A sign with “Lewis” 
will be at the driveway. 

It’s a beautiful drive getting to the Lewis’. Make it 
even more fun by driving your Early Ford V8.

For other accommodations or more information, 
please cal Butch or B.J. Glander at 509-447-4829 or 
208-659-3040.

ANNUAL Campout ,  P ICNIC  & 
MEETING:  August 5-7 The Lewis’

7282 LeClerc Road
Located between 

Newport & Usk along the 
Pend Orielle River

http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
http://media.wix.com/ugd/86611a_1726948f8467456fb67a8c272c87cce3.pdf
http://media.wix.com/ugd/86611a_1726948f8467456fb67a8c272c87cce3.pdf
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A LOOK BAC K AT OU R SWA P M E ETA LOOK BAC K AT OU R SWA P M E ET
The 2016 Early Ford V8 Swap Meet is over and done. From what we’ve 
heard, it was a pretty good meet. The weather was just about 
perfect; not too hot, not too cold... and the rain barely got us 
wet (nothing we couldn’t handle). 

The pizza party was well attended and everyone was able to relax 
and converse after the long weekend. Tom Dailey announced that 
constructive feedback is needed on what can be done better. You 
can call any Board member with your ideas or comments or email 
them to earlyfordv8ie@gmail.com. Working together in a positive 
way, the swap meet can only continue to improve. All ideas and 
comments are welcome. 

See a comment from a vendor emailed to us on page 5.
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Open House Invitation from the Fries All V-8 members are invited to an open 
house at the home of Don and Carolyn Fries 
on August 6, from 11:00 am to 3:00 pm, to 
celebrate the completion of the 1937 Pierce-
Arrow Travelodge.  
Feel free to bring your favorite car and any 
friends who might be interested.   Hot dogs 
and sodas will be provided.
5612 E. Mt. Spokane Park Drive, Mead, WA  
(across from Mt. Spokane High School)

Call 509-466-0203 for more information.

Open House Invitation from the Fries

A request was received from the Early Ford V-8 
Foundation & Museum for our regional group to 
support Motorfest 7, hosted by Regional Groups 
from Ohio & Indiana by supporting the People’s 
Choice Raffle at the event July 27-30.
The request was presented at the May board 
meeting.  Tom & Alice Dailey volunteered to make 
items to send on behalf of Inland Empire Regional 
Group #23.

The photo shows items sent; V-8 Clock, Ford script 
key holder and Ford script pencil box.

All proceeds from raffle will go to the Early Ford V-8 
Foundation Museum’s operating budget.

Thank You Tom & Alice Dailey
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Thanks for putting on another great swap meet. This was the first time we have been vendors and 
were impressed by the committee members help.  For many years we have come as buyers; this 
year we decided at the last minute to be vendors. When we arrived the ladies at the registration 
gate were wonderful and got us a spot at an inside booth. Then they were awesome at getting us 
a second spot because we brought too much.
That was when we hit a little bump in the road, when another person checked in and we were 
accidentally given that spot.  All the committee members were wonderful to pitch in and help us 
move to our new and improved location.  Can not wait to do it again next year!  Thanks!!
Bob and Pam Emigh

A Vendor’s Email Message of Thanks to Our Club

The U.S. flag should be raised and lowered carefully, and not allowed to touch 
the ground. It should not be flown in inclement weather or at night, unless 
illuminated. Flying the flag at half-staff is a sign of mourning. On Memorial 
Day, fly the flag at half-staff from sunrise until noon, then at full-staff 
until sunset. When saluting the flag, men and women in uniform should give the 
military salute. Civilians should place their right hand over the heart, and 
non-citizens should stand at attention. State or organization flags are always 
flown below the U.S. flag, but flags of other nations should be flown on 
separate flagpoles, at the same height. 

Flag Etiquette: Submitted by Kitty Janssen

http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org


EGESTA QUIS SET 
AHMET LOREM
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The 
Lady 

Flatheads

LAD I ES  LU N C H EON

All 
V8 Club 

Ladies are 
Welcome!

If you have any questions, 
please contact Renee Shawgo.

Renee Shawgo’s Home
202 Foxwood Drive

Newport, WA

The July ladies luncheon will be on 

Monday, July 18th 
at 12:30 PM

• Spokane Valley ladies meet at T.J. Max 
at the Valley Mall at 11:30

• Idaho ladies call Vonnie for meet time

• Northside ladies call Renee to see about 
carpooling.

• BBQing by Wayne

Please RSVP 
509-447-2149

Shrimp, Lemon,
Spinach Linguine

Sautéed shrimp with caramelized lemons, 
tossed with shallots, spinach and linguine. 
Delicious!

Prep time: 15 minutes 
Cook time: 30 minutes
Yield: Serves 4

INGREDIENTS
• 8 ounces linguine pasta
• Salt
• 3 Tbsp olive oil
• 1 whole lemon, quartered lengthwise
• 1/2 cup sliced shallots
• 1 Tbsp minced garlic
• 1 pound peeled, deveined shrimp
• 5 ounces baby spinach leaves
• 1/4 cup freshly grated Parmesan cheese
• Freshly ground black pepper

METHOD
1. Heat water for the pasta: Heat a large 

pot of salted water (2 quarts of water, 1 
Tbsp salt) for the pasta.

2. Brown the lemon slices: While the pasta 
water is heating, cook the lemon slices. 
Heat 2 Tbsp olive oil in a large sauté pan 
on medium high heat. Add the thinly sliced 
lemons to the pan and cook until browned 
and softened, 7 to 8 minutes. Remove 
from pan, set aside to cool. Once the 
lemon slices are cool, mince them.

3. Start cooking the linguine: Once the 
pasta water is boiling, add the linguine 
pasta to cook.

4. Sauté shallots and garlic: Add 1 Tbsp 
olive oil back to the pan you had used to 
cook the lemons. Heat on medium high 
heat. Add the sliced shallots. Cook until 
softened and lightly browned, about 4 to 5 
minutes. Add the garlic and cook a minute 
more.

5. Cook the shrimp: Add the shrimp to the 
shallots and garlic and cook until pink on 
one side, then toss them to cook on the 
other side, about 2 minutes for each side.

6. Add the spinach, lemon, some pasta 
water: Add the spinach and lemon to the 
pan and toss to wilt the spinach. Add 
about 1/2 cup pasta water to the pan.

7. Drain pasta, toss with shrimp and 
spinach: When the pasta is done, strain it 
and add it to the pan with the shrimp (if 
you have room, otherwise put everything 
in a separate bowl), toss to coat. Add salt 
and pepper to taste.

Serve immediately. Sprinkle with grated 
Parmesan cheese to serve.

From Simply Recipes ~
 http://www.simplyrecipes.com/recipes/

shrimp_lemon_spinach_linguine/

http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
http://livepage.apple.com/
http://livepage.apple.com/
http://livepage.apple.com/
http://livepage.apple.com/
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BirthdaysBirthdays  Anniversaries Anniversaries

If we do not have your birthday or anniversary printed in the newsletter on any given month, 
it is because you didn’t provide the information on your 2016 membership renewal or 
application. If you would like your name(s) published and did not provide the information on 
your renewal, please send the date(s) to Gary Davis at earlyfordv8r@msn.com.

Barry & Mary Brown August 03

Ed & Sue Rutledge August 05

Glen & Glenda Terry August 08

John & Darleene Boller August 16

Brad & Kristen Enders August 17

Vic & Dianne Falsetto August 22

Mike & Jillian Robison August 22

Bob & Annette Long August 24

Wayne & Renee Shawgo August 24

Daniel & Cathy Bakken August 29

Don & Judy Orvis August 29

Bob & Shirley Adams August 31

Frabj Bevard August 01

Richard Jahns August 02

Dick Lawton August 04

Wayne Shawgo August 05

Bob Adams August 05

Loree Adams August 08

Kelli Pemble August 09

Derek Burke August 20

Don Leidel August 25

DOWNTOWN SCHOLARSHIP CAR SHOW continued from page 1

Connect with local V8ers and others around the world using 
Facebook. See photos and updates from friends. Have a question 
about your car.... post a question. If you don’t have a Facebook 
account, sign up. It’s free and you’ll  see what you have been 
missing out on. Find our club at Early Ford V8 Club of the Inland 
Empire.

LIKE US ON FACEBOOK

http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
mailto:earlyfordv8r@msn.com
mailto:earlyfordv8r@msn.com
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Early-Ford-V8-Club-of-the-Inland-Empire/233217773362262
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Early-Ford-V8-Club-of-the-Inland-Empire/233217773362262
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Early-Ford-V8-Club-of-the-Inland-Empire/233217773362262
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Early-Ford-V8-Club-of-the-Inland-Empire/233217773362262


FORD PARTS RADIO REPAIR EARLY FORD V8 YARD WORK

0-60 in record time, 
subject to 

availability of 
critical parts. 

Please contact 
Jerry Teft @ 

208-772-4693.

FOUNDATION & 
MUSEUM

Preserving 1932-1953 
Ford History

The mission of The 
Early Ford V-8 

Museum is to honor 
Henry Ford and Ford 

Motor Company 
products - past, 

present, and future. 

Lincoln Hammons, Dr. Spruce’s Lore Axe, is Dale 
Furnish’s neighbor and comes highly 
recommended. He is a good family guy and has 
done tree removal work for him and others in the 
club. He does a great job at reasonable prices.
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Chris Swenson
509.869-0266    

Unauthorized Dealer

swensonsearlyfordparts@gmail.com

A D V E R T I S E M E N T S

Model A axle. This axle came 
from a small town in Montana.  
It was discovered in the ruble 
of  a garage that was being torn 
down.  At one time, they  did 
auto repair in that  garage.  As 
to the price, I would be open to 
negotiation with someone that 
has need or interest in this 
item. You can contact me at 
(509) 270-0399 or email to 
ashertom@comcast.net.

 Thanks, 
Gerald (Jerry) Williams

FOR SA LEFOR SA LE
You have the option of 
receiving your “Voice of the 
V8” newsletter electronically 
(eNews) and saving our club 
money on printing and 
postage costs, You’ll get it 
3-4 days earlier than having it mailed by USPS and it will 
be in color. Then you can read it on your computer, tablet, 
smart phone, or print it out.  If you are currently receiving 
the newsletter by mail, but would like to try getting it 
electronically, simply email us at 
earlyfordv8ie@gmail.com to let us know. If you don’t have 
email or this just isn’t your thing, no worries, we will still 
send your copy to you by regular mail. 

10) 1939 Ford Anglia
As American cars grew ever larger, the rest of the world 
needed an honest small car to deal with higher fuel 
prices and congested former cart paths. Anglia 
production didn’t ramp up until after World War II, but it 
firmly established Ford as a worldwide company.

7) 1949 Ford Custom
Forget fat fenders and 
running boards, modern 
cars of the postwar era 
would have “envelope” 
bodies that tidily tucked 
everything within sleek 
styling. Think of it as the 
engineering blueprint that 
the entire American 
industry would follow for 
the next 35 years.

8) 1953 Ford F-100
Arguably, this is the best 
looking truck ever made . It 
got even better in ’56 when a 
wraparound windshield 
perfected the design. And 
thanks to a modern chassis 
underneath, the beauty was 
more than skin-deep. 
Although many of these have 
been customized into hot 
rods, some are still working 
hard every day.

5) 1948 Ford F-Series
It was Ford’s first true 
post–World War II 
design, and with its 
“Million Dollar Cab” it 
was more comfortable 
and more usable than 
any pickup before it. 
The F-series pickups 
have been among the 
bestselling vehicles on 
earth ever since.

3) 1932 Ford V8
The Model T put the world 
on wheels, but it’s the 65-hp 
’32 V-8 that brought power 
and style to the people. The 
flathead Deuce is the 
eternal hot rod.

1) Ford Model T
Our top pick for the 
number-one Ford of 
all time? Did you 
really have to ask? 
Over a period of 20 
years Ford built about 
16.5 million of these 
bare-bones, four-
cylinder machines at 
assembly plants 
around the world. 
With the Model T, 
Ford really did put the 
world on wheels, and 
in so doing, the world 
changed.

15) 1939 Lincoln Continental
Young Edsel Ford’s personal car 
became a spectacularly stylish, 
V-12–powered coupe and 
convertible. The first Continental 
remains the ultimate Lincoln.

Voice of the V8 eNews

Ford-for-All: A Few of the Best Ford Cars of All Time
Below are seven of Car & Driver’s picks for the top 20 cars of all time!

Link to Car & 
Driver’s complete 

article

http://livepage.apple.com/
http://livepage.apple.com/
http://livepage.apple.com/
http://livepage.apple.com/
http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
mailto:swensonsearlyfordparts@gmail.com
mailto:swensonsearlyfordparts@gmail.com
mailto:ashertom@comcast.net
mailto:ashertom@comcast.net
mailto:earlyfordv8ie@gmail.com
mailto:earlyfordv8ie@gmail.com
http://www.caranddriver.com/flipbook/ford-for-all-these-are-the-20-best-ford-cars-of-all-time#1
http://www.caranddriver.com/flipbook/ford-for-all-these-are-the-20-best-ford-cars-of-all-time#1
http://www.caranddriver.com/flipbook/ford-for-all-these-are-the-20-best-ford-cars-of-all-time#1
http://www.caranddriver.com/flipbook/ford-for-all-these-are-the-20-best-ford-cars-of-all-time#1
http://www.caranddriver.com/flipbook/ford-for-all-these-are-the-20-best-ford-cars-of-all-time#1
http://www.caranddriver.com/flipbook/ford-for-all-these-are-the-20-best-ford-cars-of-all-time#1
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Chris Swenson
509.869-0266    

Unauthorized Dealer

swensonsearlyfordparts@gmail.com

If life is a journey... 

I want to get there 

in a Ford!

Contac t
Us

Sunshine
was sent to:

If you know of someone who needs a little sunshine 
sent their way, please let Brigitte Leidel know. 

OFFICERSOFFICERSOFFICERS

President Tom Dailey 509-684-4333

Vice President Howard Welch 208-667-2371

Secretary Bobbie Welch 208-667-2371

Treasurer JoAnn Davis 208-755-3436

   BOARD OF DIRECTORS   BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Tom Dailey
509-684-4333

Bobbie Welch
208-667-2371

Howard Welch
208-667-2371

JoAnn Davis
208-755-3436

John Clark
509-448-2608

Don Leidel
208-773-6735

Chuck Little
509-448-0154

Annette Long
509-924-4782

Norma Skidmore
509-928-2211

Gail Whitman
208-765-8459

✦ Dick Lawton
✦ Jim Langstaff

Cards

COMMITTEE HEADSCOMMITTEE HEADSCOMMITTEE HEADS

Badges Ken Nordquist 509-924-4524 

Bereavement/Chaplain Vacant

Charitable Giving Carolyn Fries 509-466-0203

Christmas Party Norma Skidmore 509-928-2211

Club Sales Walda Cameron 509-226-3321

Golden Membership Jackie Feldmiller
JoAnn Davis

509-922-2357
208-755-3436

INCCC Representative Bill Schweiter 509-326-2614

Legal Harvey Dunham 509-218-1437

Librarian John Boller 509-464-4392

Meeting Place Liaison John Clark 509-448-2608

Newsletter/Webmaster Becky Swenson 509-953-6357

Property Accountability Jackie Feldmiller 509-922-2357

Nominating Judy Little 509-448-0154

Roster & 
Membership Data

Gary Davis
Becky Swenson

509-220-9817
509-953-6357

Sunshine Brigitte Leidel 208-773-6735

Swap Meet Coordinator Chuck Little 509-448-0154

Tour Committee Howard Welch 208-667-2371

http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
mailto:swensonsearlyfordparts@gmail.com
mailto:swensonsearlyfordparts@gmail.com


Next Meeting....

The Early Ford V8 Club of America, Inland Empire Chapter #23 is dedicated 
to the restoration and preservation of all Ford Motor Company vehicles, 1932 through 1953

Sunday, August 7th 
Lunch @ 1:00 p.m. - Meeting @ 2:00 p.m.

EARLY FORD V8 CLUB
of the Inland Empire

PO Box 176
Veradale, WA 99037

The mee t ing wi l l be at the Le wis’ Re sort
7282 LeCle rc Road, a long the Pend Or ie l le R i ver 

Please bring the following to share:  (A-N, SALAD) (O-Z, DESSERT)

“Twenty years from now you will be more disappointed by the things you didn’t do 
than by the ones you did do. So throw off the bowlines, sail away from the safe 
harbor. Catch the trade winds in your sails. Explore. Dream. Discover.”  ~Mark Twain

"The gifted man bears his gifts into the world, not 
for his own benefit, but for the people among 
whom he is placed; for the gifts are not his, 
he himself is a gift to the community.” 
~Henry Ford

7282 LeClerc Road, Pend Orielle River


